AUDIT/WORKSHOP TOWN MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 25th day of February, 2009

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Absent:
        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



         Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

Also Present:
        James Osborne, Town Engineer

                                            Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Ernest Tirado, of East Coldenham, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

            Add On #  8B  TOWN CLERK:  US Census Bureau

10 COMPUTERS:    Purchase of Computer Time Block

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the audit in the amount of $347,170.10, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

5.
POLICE:


A.     Community Policing T Account


Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, came before the Board. He is requesting that the Board set up a T-Account for the Community Policing Unit. The account will be used for donations made specifically for the Community Policing unit. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, for his opinion on setting up a separate account. 

Mark Taylor said he would like to look into this matter to see what the restrictions are. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, was consulted. 


Chief Kehoe said that he consulted with both Supervisor Booth and Ms. Calarco and both are in favor of setting up the account. 


Councilman Woolsey said the Board will set this aside until Mr. Taylor is able to research this matter further and bring it back at a later date. All of the Board members agreed.
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       FEBRUARY 25, 2009     PAGE 2


B.     Grant Purchase: Recon TV Unit


Chief Kehoe said the Board has before them a copy of the Inter-Municipal Agreement between the County of Orange Department of Emergency Services and The Town of Newburgh for the Recon Scout purchased by the Town. The Town will be refunded for this purchase by a grant that they received for this purchase. 

Mark Taylor said under the terms of the agreement the Town maintains the Recon Scout unit and we are required to allow other Police Departments in the area to utilize the unit when the County so requests. The Recon Scout belongs to the County but the Town of Newburgh is responsible for its maintenance. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if there is a clause in the contract regarding the Recon Scout being used by another Town and breaking it would the Town be responsible for the repairs.


Mr. Taylor said he is going to discuss the repair obligations with Mr. Craig Cherry, Deputy Commissioner of the Orange County Department of Emergency Services.

Councilwoman Greene asked how many hours of training are needed to operate the Recon and will Town Personnel have to accompany the Recon Scout when it is used by other Towns. She said if so, who is responsible for paying the personnel needed.


Chief Kehoe replied the training will take about four hours and the Town will be responsible for paying the personnel needed when it is used by other Towns. 

It was the overall decision of the Board to table this item until Mr. Taylor and Mr. Cherry discuss the maintenance agreement of theRecon Scout.   

C.     Active Military Duty Status: P.O. Elcain Torres


Chief Kehoe said that Officer Elcain Torres has been called to active military duty as of the first of March. He is before the Board to request that Officer Torres receives all of the benefits that the Town has given to officers who have been activated in the past. He also gave the Board members a copy of Officer Torres’ Orders.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to give Officer Elcain Torres the same benefits that the Town has given to Officers that have been called to active duty in the past. The Town will pay the difference between his military pay and the Town pay, but the Town will not pay the uniform allowance or sick pay. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


D. (Add On)     Payment of a Voucher that was not on the Audit 


James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Board, and said one of the Town’s vehicles had to be repaired by an outside source. In order to pick up the vehicle the balance on the voucher has to be paid. The amount due is $633.37. The repairs were to replace a left rear coil spring, which could not be done 

in-house. 

Mark Taylor said this item is involved in a criminal investigation and should be discussed in Executive Session.
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MOTION was made at 7:22 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


MOTION was made at 7:28 by Councilman Woolsey to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to pay a repair voucher in the amount of $633.37 for the repair of a Town vehicle. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
6.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


A.     T-92 Withdrawal for SCATS


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 17, 2009, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay invoices submitted by SCATS for the month of January 2009 totaling $400.00. SCATS is a group that traps, spays and neuters feral cats in the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


B.     T-93 Withdrawal  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 19, 2009, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay the veterinarian expenses for the month of January 2009 totaling $724.12. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
7.
ENGINEERING:

A.     Shady Lane Drainage

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said there is a drainage project proposed for Shady Lane. The proposal is for surveying services associated with drainage improvements. The proposed project consists of the Town running new stormwater pipes from the high point on Shady Lane south to Quassaick Creek. This will relieve drainage complaints concerning the accumulation of water in the low spot located in the cul-de-sac where there is limited outflow capacity through private property. The two property owners have agreed to direct their stormwater discharges into this new system and connect to the Town system through the easements identified in the attached proposal.


Councilman Woolsey said he discussed this matter with Supervisor Booth and he is in favor of this request. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal for services, submitted by CMX located at 1450 Route 300, Newburgh, New York for the Shady Lane drainage improvements, in the amount of $3,200.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


B.     Intent of SEQRA Lead Agency for Greensand Filtration at Chadwick Lake


Mr. Osborne said the Town is declaring its intent to become Lead Agency. This is a Type 1 action because it is in the critical environmental area that surrounds Chadwick Lake. 


Mark Taylor said this is the first step in forwarding the circulation letter to the involved agencies that are identified in New York State Law, Orange County Health and the DEC. Presumably once they respond or 30 days have expired the Town will assume the position of Lead Agency for this project.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Determining that the Proposed Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant Greensand Filtration Project is a Type 1 Action and Providing for a Coordinated Review Under SEQRA. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

C.     Schedule of Public Hearing for Greensand Filtration 202b

         (Suggested date and time: March 16, 2009 at 7:30 p.m.)

Mr. Osborne said a Public Hearing is required for any expansion of the Water District. This Public Hearing is being scheduled without waiting for a 30 day response and if the response is received in time the Board can act on the Bond Resolution or it will be enacted on April 1st or 2nd.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to schedule a Public Hearing for the Greensand Filtration on March 16, 2009 at 7:30 p.m. at Town Hall. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor said there is a 10 day prior notice requirement for this Public Hearing and it will have to be advertised on Wednesday March 4th in the official Town Papers. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
D. Orange County Trust Performance Security

Mr. Osborne said this is a site plan located at the corner of Noel Drive and Route 32, on the opposite side of the street of the Walgreen’s project. There are two Performance Securities required for the on-site stormwater collection, detention utility and for a required off-site drainage improvement. The cost estimates were prepared by T.M. DePuy Engineering and Land Surveying and are dated January 29, 2009. The first security is for an on-site stormwater management and erosion control. Mr. Osborne is recommending an amount of $62,000.00. The second security is a requirement for off-site drainage which will cross Noel Drive and is a public improvement. He is recommending an amount of $9,300.00. These need to be separate approvals because the public improvement is subject to an inspection fee and a maintenance requirement. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 23, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for a Performance Security for the Orange County Trust Site Plan. The cost estimate for the on-site stormwater system is in the amount of $58,000.00 and an added $4,000.00 is needed to cover the temporary soil & erosion control measures bringing the total to $62,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 23, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for a Performance Security for the Orange County Trust Site Plan. The cost estimate for the off-site drainage is in the amount of $8,300.00 and an added $1,000.00 is needed to cover As-Built Drawings, bringing the total to $9,300.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
8.
TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE: 

             A.     Discussion of Polling Places
Town Clerk Zarutskie said he received a letter from Susan Bahren and David Green, Commissioner of Elections, which stated “Pursuant to Section 4-104.1 of the NYS Election Law every Board of Elections shall, in consultation with each city, town and village, designate the polling places in each election district. The change in the election law eliminated the need for your local Board approving the locations of the polling places. Enclosed you will find Form C to report your recommendations for the 2009 polling place locations. We have enclosed the list of polling places for last year for guidance in making your recommendations. If you are aware of any facilities that no longer wish to be used as a polling place and have an alternate site that meets accessibility requirements please provide the contact name and telephone number.” Town Clerk Zarutskie said he brought this matter up to the Republican Committee last week and he is going to write to the Democratic Committee for their input. He asked the Board if they had any recommendations or changes. 
Councilwoman Greene asked if the Board of Elections has looked for another location for Districts 15, 16 and 24. The voting polls for these districts are in Middle Hope School, which had problems last year.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said there have been a lot of problems with voting at Middle Hope School throughout the years the school administration has been very patronizing and uncooperative on presidential primary day. They were 90 minutes late in opening, and claimed they knew nothing about it. On General Election Day, they moved the polling to a small classroom. He would be in favor of asking the Middle Hope Fire Department to consider being the new polling place.  

B. (add on) US Census Bureau 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said the US Census Bureau approached his office and asked permission to use the Meeting Room for testing of their potential employees. They have asked if they would be able to use the Meeting Room from April 13th – 17th from 8:30 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. for training purposes. He said there are no conflicts and asked the Board’s opinion.

The Board was in favor of giving them permission to use the room. 
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9.
ROAD NAMES:


Councilman Piaquadio said naming Town roads after local heroes is a positive accomplishment for the Town. He said John Brady is a retired Lieutenant from the City of Newburgh. He worked with Officer Robert Joseph Betanzos and Officer Bill Robinson. Mr. Brady was the one who suggested to Councilman Piaquadio to name Town streets after fallen heroes. Councilman Piaquadio brought the suggestion back to the Town Board and they were all in agreement. This year his goal was to have new streets named after Police Officers. Councilman Piaquadio spoke to Thomas Anarumo, the developer for Golden Vista, a development in Meadow Hill. He was happy to agree to name two of the roads in his development after fallen officers. He then introduced John Brady and Gary Tremper, retired Police Captain from the City of Newburgh. 


John Brady said it is his opinion that this Board will remember this as one of the finest things that they have done. Both Officers Betanzos and Robinson died in the line of duty in the City of Newburgh. The crossover to assist one another that has been set between the Town of Newburgh, Cornwall, New Windsor, City of Newburgh, State Police Officers and the Orange County Sheriff is essential as well as being routine. Mr. Brady said he has been in contact with both Mrs. Betanzos and Mrs. Robinson who are both elated and want to be at the ceremony for the dedication of the roads. He said this is a moving, positive thing and he is very happy that his good friend Gil Piaquadio was able to accomplish this task. He applauded Councilman Piaquadio and Mr. Anarumo for their accomplishment. 


Councilman Piaquadio said he did not accomplish this alone and gave credit to all of the Board members. 


Gary Tremper said he had the honor of working with both of these officers and was at the scene of both of their deaths. Bill Robinson was shot and killed responding to a domestic dispute on November 18, 1973. Officer Betanzos was directing traffic in the City of Newburgh after a fireworks display on the forth of July in 1975, when he was struck by a drunk driver. He died several days later. He applauded the actions of this Board and the contractor. 


John Brady said he was good friends and had great respect for former Dispatcher Ray Tweed, who passed away after a long illness. Mr. Tweed knew what was going on in all of the surrounding Towns. He recognized people who called in by their voice and knew everything that was going on in the Town of Newburgh. It is his hope that a street is named after him, because not only was he a great guy but he always gave 100% as an employee.


Chief Kehoe and all of the Board members agreed. 


Chief Kehoe applauded the Board for their actions in honoring fallen Officers by naming streets after them. 


Councilwoman Greene said she had the pleasure of working with Ray Tweed when she worked in the Justice Court. Whenever she had a problem she could always count on Ray to help her out.     

John Brady said Ray always had a positive attitude. He was brilliant and friendly to everyone. He did not let his disadvantages stop him from being the best person he could be. Ray Tweed was a great guy.


Chief Kehoe said Ray Tweed had Polio and was in a wheelchair for twenty years. The Police Officers in the department would pick him up and take him home on their own time.   
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A.   
Betanzos Way

B. Bill Robinson Way

C. Anarumo Way

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 23, 2009, submitted by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to approve the road names Betanzos Way, Bill Robinson Way and Anarumo Way. They are located off of Meadow Hill Road in the Golden Vista subdivision. The parcel numbers for these roads are numbers 1000 to 1200, section 60, block 1 lot 9. All three roads have been approved by the Newburgh Post Office and 911. They are located in the Winona Lake Fire Company. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said there will be a ribbon cutting for the dedication of these roads. It is his hope that the families will be able to place the actual signs on the posts. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

10.
(add on) COMPUTERS: Purchase a Block of Computer Time
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town has used all of their computer time with Third Eye. He is requesting that the Town buy a 50 hour block of time at a cost of $5,000.00. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $5,000.00 from the Computer Reserve Fund for a 50 hour block of time from Third Eye. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio purchase a 50 hour block of time from Third Eye Computer at a cost of $5,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

11.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:58 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.

Submitted by

____________________________                  _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
